
Global Applied Technologies Holdings Limited  

INTER IM  REPORT  2000 /200 1  
17

AUDIT COMMITTEE

To comply with the revised Code of Best Practice as set out in

Appendix 14 of the Listing Rules, the Company has established

an Audit Committee (the “Committee”). The Committee comprises

two members, namely, Mr. Chiu Pak Yue, Leo and Mr. Fan Chi

Fai, Paul, all of whom are independent non-executive directors

of the Company, following the retirement of Mr. Li Kar Keung,

Caspar at the annual general meeting of the Company held on

29 December 2000.

The Committee has reviewed with management the accounting

principles and practices adapted by the Group and discussed

auditing, internal controls and financial reporting matters including

a review of the unaudited interim accounts for the six months

ended 31 December 2000. At the request of the Committee,

the Group’s external auditors have carried out a limited scope

review of the unaudited interim report. Such limited scope review

was not an audit conducted in accordance with the Auditing

Standards issued by the Hong Kong Society of Accountants and

was less extensive than that specified in the Statement of Auditing

Standards 700 issued by the Hong Kong Society of Accountants.


